Minutes from Patient Participation Group

at Queenhill Medical Practice

Wednesday 18th September 2013
In attendance: PPG members, Brian Roberts, Ernie Sweeney, Surendra Patel, 

Janet Fowlds, Olive Ramdeholl, Kelly Bissell - Admin Team. 

Apologies: Lynne Poole, Pamela Topley, Lynne Ticehurst and Barbara Courtenay.
Meeting agenda, minutes from the last meeting and other hand outs were passed to the group members.

Brian, the Chairman, opened the meeting and it was decided that the meeting should run for not more than one hour.  The draft Constitution of Queenhill Medical Practice Patient Participation Group document was handed out to the attending members.
We read through the minutes of the last meeting.

Kelly confirmed she had been in touch with the Red Cross about a Baby & Toddler First Aid Save a Life Training session and she was waiting for a response.  Janet also mentioned a First Aid Course for ‘What to do if a person has a heart attack’ and she offered to obtain more information.  The group thought both courses are relevant to our patients and it was agreed to go ahead.  Once a date has been confirmed with the Red Cross, posters will be displayed to advertise the session and any interest recorded.
Mr Patel mentioned he had recently been to a public meeting where the provision of A & E and other services by hospitals in the South West London group was discussed.  Under a planned review of services, three options have so far been put forward.  One of these options would result in the closure of Croydon University Hospital’s A & E Department.  However, this is the least preferred option.  A public consultation has been deferred and may start in October 2013.  If required, Mr Patel offered to produce information and petition sheets for patients to sign in support of A & E services at CUH.  
Mr Sweeney spoke about a meeting that he had attended and appointed out that GP’s have a annual revaluation assessments and he expressed concern that, as far as he is aware, these assessments do not apply to a doctor working in a hospital.
We spoke about ‘where the group goes from here’.  Having received feedback from those who had attended CCG and other Health Governing Body meetings, the group felt that its time and effort would be better spent concentrating on matters specifically related to the Practice and patients.  It was generally thought we should not get bogged down by wider issues. The group decided that, at this stage, it should focus on ‘planning’.  It was suggested that we look at organising four events for the coming year.  The first being the Baby & Toddler First Aid Session and then followed by an informative session/event with a guest speaker.
Brian thought it would be helpful to have some ‘staff talks’.  He thought it would be useful for members to learn more about the staff and the work that they do within the Practice.  Kelly said she would speak to one or two staff members and see what she can organise. 

Kelly confirmed that following comments made at the last meeting regarding patient referrals and the Practice’s referral protocol, she has ordered a large number of explanatory leaflets from CReSS (Croydon Referral Support Service). 
Local advertising of the PPG - Janet confirmed that the notices she had placed locally are still on display.  The group agreed that we now have a good number of members and defining the roles within the group would be the next step.  
The Practice newsletter was thought to be very informative and we are now looking at producing the autumn issue.  Any information and ideas will be welcome.  Janet suggested adding information about pathology services in Croydon for patients needing to have a blood test (other than at the surgery).  Kelly to note.

Kelly reconfirmed the Saturday flu clinic dates and the members who would be available to help.  
The next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday 13th November 2013 at 6.30pm
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